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Re: SJR9

Dear Mr. Chairman and Judiciary Committee Senators,

My name is Bernadette Rupright from Wasilla and this is my own personal testimony. 
I was one of the 65 or so person’s on-line during the last hearing of SJR9. I am unable to attend this hearing telephonically today, so this is my testimony.

First I must state I am so proud of Senator Dunleavy for broaching this topic – although not from his Senate District. Also, I was extremely impressed by Doctor Paramo’s testimony as the Superintendent of the Mat-School Borough School District. 
I support this bill and want to see this passed on the floor so then there will be sufficient time for more information to be available to the public as a ballot proposition. During that time as required by ballot proposition hearings and information put forth from proponents of both sides, the most pertinent issues will then come to light.

This resolution does not address exactly how a voucher system would work (nor should it), but Mr. Dunleavy’s testimony is clear in pointing the direction. The issue of the public/private co-mingling can be determined after the people have voted to accept this constitutional language change. It is then our legislatures will take into account all the public testimony of the ballot proposition to determine the best way to act on any subsequent changes involving the specific criteria necessary to bring an education voucher system on line for school funding. We can have no idea what that will look like now, but we will never take a look at it while it is prohibited.

After hearing Mr. Dunleavy’s briefing, I have no fear in embracing this proposition. I do not see the destruction of the public school system, but the improvement in alternatives for education 
and the revitalization of the public school system.

What Doctor Paramo did not tell you about our alternative schools out here is there is always a battle every time a new charter/alternative school tries to be implemented. Obviously this is mitigated some – now that Doctor Paramo is Superintendent. But I have been to many school board meetings over the years, and as a general rule throughout the entire public school education system, I see alternative schools facing an uphill battle. I believe the tide is turning and I encourage education funding that follows the student. More alternatives will then ensure in the most realistic sense that no student is left behind.

I believe many feel the way I do and some do not. But that is why this proposal must go before the people.

Respectfully,
Bernadette Rupright 
